
8. APPLICATION NO.0501/FUL/21

Councillor Lawrence Fitzpatrick having previously declared declarations of
interest took no further part in the remaining items of business.

The committee considered a report (copies of which had been circulated)
by the Head of Planning, Economic Development and Regeneration
concerning an application as follows:-

Application No. Proposal Recommendation

0501/FUL/21 Application under
Section 42 without
complying with
condition 10 of
planning permission
0848/FUL/19 for the
erection of 48 houses
to allow change to
construction working
and  delivery  hours  to
0800-1800 Mondays to
Fridays and 0800-1300
Saturdays and at land
west of Hartwood
Road, West Calder

Grant planning
permission subject to
conditions

The committee heard from Mr Allan MacLaughlan, West Calder and
Harburn Community Council speak in support of the community council’s
objections to the application.

The committee then heard from Mr Danny McLean, the applicant, speak
in support of the application.

Decision

To refuse the application due to the impact upon residential amenity and
pedestrian safety.


